MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, APRIL 28, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, April 28, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 12, 2017 changing the sixth paragraph to read thanking Governor Edwards.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:

1. The levee on Hebert Street needs to be sloped. The water is not seeping in the levee but it needs to be redressed to maintain the levee. 
2. People and vehicles are using the levee and signs needs to be placed and gates needs to be installed to help with maintaining the levee. Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to purchase 12 No Trespassing Signs to be placed on the levee.
 3. New lights were installed on the end of Fifi Island on April 17, 2017. 

4. The After the fact permit to repair the back levee is on the notice period waiting on comments. 

5. The Hurricane Levee has water hitting the top of the levee and emergency repairs are being considered at this time.
5. A boat ride is still needed for the Bayou Thunder breakwater project.

President Camardelle stated that he will be attending the annual levee board conference next week in Baton Rouge. Mr. Camardelle stated that a letter explaining the situation with the Hurricane Protection Levee should be sent to our federal and state delegation to get the help needed with emergency repairs and help with getting rocks in the water to prevent this from happening again. Hurricane Season is around the corner and everyone should be prepared in case of storms that might threaten the island. The grass has been cut on the levees and surveying work has been completed before storm season. President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Governor Edwards, CPRA, Jefferson Parish Templet and Roberts as well as the federal delegation for helping with funding for rocks and helping with the levees. Mr. Camardelle will continue to try to get Elmer’s Island open again for visitors. He urges everyone to call their state representatives and senators to support opening up Elmer’s Island. 
The following resolution was introduced and will be considered June 1, 2017:





Resolution




A resolution renewing the tax millage of 4.660 mills.

A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to support Senator Chabert’s bill #249 which dedicates revenue received from the federal government via the Gulf of Mexico Energy and Security Act.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:41 a.m.
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